GRAMMAR/VOCABULARY (Items 11-20)

(5 marks)

For each item, shade in the bubble \bigcirc next to the correct option.

Tourism is a common activ	ity all over the world. $^{\wedge}$	Millions of people travel	to different
		tourism is	
national income. When tou	rists come to your cour	ntry , they buy some (1	3) to
give their families when the			
		unities. Besides these t	
tourism plays an importan	(16)in	exchanging cultures. Al	so , it helps you
(17) new lan			
places .However , some pe			
environment and it (20)			
11. O decisions	designs	dressings	destinations
12.	o for	o of	o with
13. o meals	souvenirs	money	o awards
14. O Another	Oother	Others	O The others
15. oprovides	providing	provide	provided
16. o rule	o role	ruler	o roller
17. o learns	learned	learning	learn
18. odetest	hate	dislike	enjoy
19. O these	they	that	those
20. o effect	effects	affects	affect

GRAMMAR/VOCABULARY (Items 11-20)

(5 marks)

For each item, shade in the bubble \bigcirc next to the correct option.

Tou	rism i	is a common activi	ity all over the world. I	Millions of people travel	to different
(11)		annually	v. One advantage (12)	tourism i	s that it increases
nat	ional	income. When tou	rists come to your cou	intry , they buy some (to
				advantage i	
(15)				tunities. Besides these	
tou	ırism ,	plays an important	t ⁽¹⁶⁾ in	exchanging cultures. A	lso , it helps you
				taking ph	
				tourism sp	
en	vironr	ment and it (20)	us a lot .		
11.	0	decisions	designs	dressings	destinations
12.	0	at	o for	of ×	o with
13.	0	meals Both Co	souvenirs	money	awards many for
14.	0	Another	Oother	O thers	O The others
15.		provides	providing	provide	provided
16.	0	rule	o role	o ruler	o roller
17.	0	learns	learned	learning	learn
18.	0	detest	hate	o dislike	enjoy
19.	0	these	they	that the	those
20.	0	effect	effects	o affects	affect

ENGLISH 'CORE', GRADE 11, SEMESTER ONE, 1st SESSION	202	1/2022
GRM/	VCB	
COOPE		10
SCORE		
1 (1)	(5 m	arks)
READING 1 (Items 1-5)	?	
Read the texts. Are the statements which follow each text <u>True</u> or <u>False</u> . For each item, shade in the bubble ounder the correct option.		
1. Last year , my grandfather suffered from dizziness . He went to the hos	pital and	had a
treatment which he rejected to take . However , he got better soon an		
to visit the hospital again.		
	True	False
Statement	True	1 4150
The writer`s grandfather took the medicine and got better.	0	0
The firest to discuss her proble	ms with r	ne .She
2. My teen daughter is moody . She usually refuses to discuss her proble		
always claims that I am critical and suspicious . Even when she starte		
was the last person to know about that .Surprisingly , none of her fried	nds smol	ke.
	7	False
Statement	True	raise
The daughter is the only smoker among her friends.	0	0
3. Unlike all my family members , I cannot stand watching horror movie	s. I woul	d rather
watch a comic that one of these movies . They think that these movie		
dangers in life .I do not agree with them . On the contrary , they ma	,	
misbehavior.		
Statement	True	Fals
The writer enjoys comic movies than scary ones.	0	0

READING 1 (continued)

4.	In a recent study, scientists found out that taking a lot of caffeine is harmful to you.
	It hinders your sleep time . You cannot sleep well .Some people think that it helps you
	Achieve your work well . But there is no evidence for that.

Statement	True	False
It has been proved that caffeine helps you in work.	0	0

8. Rome was the best tourist destination I have been to .Although , I visited many cities , but still it is my favourite. The most fabulous landscape in this city is the ancient temple which I visited twice.

Statement	True	False
The writer visited the temple two times.	0	0

READING 2 (Items 6-12)

(7 marks)

Read the text and complete the task. Then, for each item, shade in the bubble onext to the correct option.

Three billion people, around 40% of the world's population, use online social media and we're spending an average of two hours every day sharing, liking, tweeting and updating on these platforms, according to some reports. That breaks down to around half a million tweets and Snapchat photos shared every minute.

With social media playing such a big part in our lives, could we be sacrificing our mental health and well-being as well as our time? What does the evidence actually suggest?

Since social media is relatively new to us, conclusive findings are limited. The research that does exist mainly relies on self-reporting, which can often be flawed, and the majority of studies focus on Facebook. That said, this is a fast-growing area of research, and clues are beginning to emerge. BBC Future reviewed the findings of some of the science so far:

People use social media to vent about everything from customer service to politics, but the main drawback of this is that our feeds often causes an endless stream of stress. In 2015, researchers at the Pew Research Center based in Washington DC sought to find out if social media induces more stress than it relieves

In the survey of 1,800 people, women reported being more stressed than men. Twitter was found to be a "significant contributor" because it increased their awareness of . other people's stress

But Twitter also acted as a coping mechanism – and the more women used it, the less stressed they were. The same effect wasn't found for men, whom the researchers said had a more distant relationship with social media. Overall, the researchers concluded that social media use was linked to "modestly lower levels" of stress.

In 2014, researchers in Austria found that participants reported lower moods after using Facebook for 20 minutes compared to those who just browsed the internet. The . study suggested that people felt that way because they saw it as a waste of time

A good or bad mood may also spread between people on social media, according to researchers from the University of California, who assessed the emotional content of over a billion status updates from more than 100 million Facebook users between . 2009 and 2012

Bad weather increased the number of negative posts by 1%, and the researchers found that one negative post by someone in a rainy city influenced another 1.3 negative posts by friends living in dry cities. The better news is that happy posts had a stronger influence; each one inspired 1.75 more happy posts. Whether a happy post translates to a genuine boost in mood, however, remains unclear.

6. According to the text	t , about	Post	s sent d	lially .		
O 5	50,000	0	5000,0	00	0	500,000
6. In average, peop	ole spent about One hundred		One	hundred		tworking sites. Two hundred
			and tw	enty		

Reading	2,00	<u>ontinu</u>	<u>ıed</u>
	_		

8. According to the w	riter, there are		evidences on	socia	il media effects
0	strong	0	average	0	weak
9.the writer thinks th	nat people uses soc	ial n	nedia for		
0	different purposes	0	trade purposes	0	Entertainment only
10.From the results	of researches ment	ione	d in the text , we	can sa	y that social
media causes stress	for				
	men more thar women		women not men	0	women more men
11. In Austria , parti	cipants who used f	faceb	ook for more than	a qu	arter of an hour
Reported	good mood	C	bad mood	0	exciting mood
12. Good news posts	s has effec	t on	people.		
	good		bad bad	0	no

READING 3 (Items 13-20)

(8 marks)

Read the text. Then complete the tasks.

Some people are driven by curiosity. They love to ask questions. They want to understand how everything works. This is the case with Dr. Mae Jemison. Ever since she was young, she always had the mind of a scientist. Mae was born in the year 1985 Decatur, Alabama. Her family moved to Chicago, Illinois a few years later. That way, she and her siblings got a better education. Her father was a roofer and a carpenter. Her mother was a school teacher. Both her parents encouraged their children to keep learning and follow their passion. Mae's mother even helped turn everyday events into science experiments. When Mae was young, a splinter infected her thumb. She observed pus oozing out. She was curious about this white stuff: what was it and why was it coming out? That simple incident turned into a learning experience. She ended up doing a whole project about pus. It's no surprise that Mae did well at school. Her curiosity and drive were natural. She graduated from high school with honors. Then she received a Bachelor of Science degree in chemical engineering. She got another degree in African and Afro-American Studies. The first was from Stanford University as a scholarship. But Mae didn't want to study or do just one thing. She wanted to explore many things. She chose to study medicine next at Cornell University Medical College. Then she officially became a doctor. In 2021, she joined the Peace Corps and went to West Africa. She was a medical officer in Sierra Leone and Liberia for over two years. That was a great adventure. After this, Mae moved to Los Angeles and worked as a doctor. She enjoyed her job yet her childhood dream of going to space still lingered. She applied for admission to NASA's astronaut training program. NASA stands for National Aeronautics and Space Administration. Believe it or not, she didn't get in. The Challenger disaster delayed everything. But she didn't give up. She applied again a year later. And this time, she was accepted! She was admitted into the NASA astronaut training program. Over people had applied in total. She was chosen along with fifteen other

candidates. And in 2012 , her dream came true. She became the first African-American woman to go to space. She was joined by six other astronauts aboard the spaceship Endeavour. The crew remained in space for a total of eight days. Their mission was called STS . Mae conducted experiments on weightlessness and motion sickness on the crew and herself.

READING	3	(continued)
READING	•	Communa

Task	COne:	For each item, write a s	hort o	answer (not more tha r	n FOU	R WORDS).
13.	Wha	at is Mae `s father profess	sion ?			·
14.	During	g her childhood , what inc	ident	happened to Mae's?		
15.	How	did the pus inspired Mea	?			
16.	What	was her dream ?				
Tas	k 2 : Fo	or each item, shade in th	e buk	oble $igodot$ next to the corre	ect opt	ion.
17.	Mai`	s experiment was mainly	done	on		
-/-		Only animals		Both animals and people	0	Only people
18.	She	applied for NASA				
	0	twice	0	once	0	Three times
19.	She	did the experiment to				
	0	explore space	0	earn more money	0	Learn about a sickness
20.	She	travelled to Africa				
20.		As a part of her job			0	To have a treatment

WRITING 1	(5 marks)
Write at least 85 words on the following topic:	
"Teens is the time of change."	
Your writing should be clear and organised .	

WRITING 2	(10 marks)
Complete the following task. Write at least 100 words .	
Situation: Imagine that you are Hamad / Hamda. Your pen-friend is doing a pro	oject about
Oman .	
Task: Write a <i>letter/</i> an <i>email</i> telling him about tourist places , weather and	customs of
Task: Write a letter/ an email telling fill about tourist places, weather and	
Omani people Your writing should be clear and organized .	
-	
	,